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OCTOBER 8, 2023  THE TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
Dear friends, 
       It’s been a busy week here in our par-
ish with lots of people working at the Fall 
Festival.  Meanwhile work has continued 
on the repairs to our church.  But across 
the world, another event has been unfolding— the Opening of the XVI Ordi-
nary General Assembly of the Synod on Synodality that began this past 
Wednesday, October 4.   
      Terms like “synod” and “synodality” are not one that we are very famil-

iar with.  But they have a long history in our church, going back to the time of the early disci-
ples.  One of the great issues that St. Peter and St. Paul and the early church community had 
to deal with was weather a person had to become part of the Jewish religion is they were to 
become followers of Jesus.  We read about this from the Acts of the Apostles.  St. Paul has 
begun to reach out to the Gentiles, the non-Jewish people and inviting them to embrace the 
teachings of Jesus.  Many, led by St. Peter and others in Jerusalem believed that they needed 
to first become Jewish, before they could embrace the way of Jesus.  Paul believed differ-
ently. So the early community gathered together to pray and to ask the Holy Spirit to guide 
them so they would know how they were to be church.  No doubt it was a scary time.  Fear 
could easily have taken over.  But the people trusted that God was with them and that the 
Holy Spirit would guide them.   
       This gathering of people today is a direct outcome of another gathering 
that happening in the early 1960’s, The Second Vatican Council.  And we 
can see, looking back, how the Holy Spirit was at work.  It all began in the 
late 1950’s at the death of Pope Pius XII in 1958 after being Pope for nine-
teen years. Who is going to be the next pope?  And there was big disagree-
ments among the papal electors.  So, in the end, they choose someone who 
was old, so we didn’t have another pope for such a long time.  And they 
choose someone they figured they could control.  That man was Angelo Ron-
colli.  He was 77 at the time he was elected and chose the name John XXIII.   
      For  many people, the 1950’s were the good old days.   But consider this— for the first 
sixty years of this century the countries of the world had waged are against each other and 
over 112 million people had been killed.  Economies had been ruined, resentments of different 
ethnic groups had been fueled by these wars, many countries were trying to throw off the 
yoke of colonialism. We are still suffering form the effects of this today.  Where was God in all 
this?  What did our church have to say to help people make sense of all they had gone through? 
      These were challenging times to say the least.  And onto this stage steps Pope John XXIII.  
Less than three months after he was elected Pope he calls for the leaders of the church to 
gather for a synod to try to answer the question:  How is God wanting us to be a church in this 
modern world.” 
       This was both a cause of great joy and great fear especially among some cardinals and 
bishops.  “You are going to destroy the church.  You have overstepped your authority.  We 
have to stop this to protect the church that we know.”  This Pope that they thought was going 
to be a care taker pope,  and was too old to take on any major initiative had really surprised 
people.  Or could it be the working of the Holy Spirit?  I’m sure those who disagreed with what 
Pope John XXIII had done, would not see this as the “working of the Holy Spirit.”   
      In  his opening address at the Second Vatican Council, Pope John XXIII said: “The decision 
to hold an ecumenical council came to me in the first instance in a sudden flash of inspira-
tion. I communicated this decision, without elaboration, to the Sacred College of Cardinals 
on that memorable January 25, 1959, the feast of St. Paul's Conversion…...the response was 
immediate. It was as though some ray of supernatural light had entered the minds of all pre-
sent: it was reflected in their faces; it shone from their eyes. At once the world was swept by 
a wave of enthusiasm, and people everywhere began to wait eagerly for the celebration of 
this Council.” 
     But Pope John XXIII was not unaware that many people, cardinals and bishops among them, 
were fearful of what might happen and, in some instances did everything they could to stop 
this synod from happening.   To them he said:  “In the daily exercise of Our pastoral office, it 
sometimes happens that We hear certain opinions which disturb Us—opinions expressed by 
people who, though fired with a commendable zeal for religion, are lacking in sufficient pru-
dence and judgment in their evaluation of events. They can see nothing but calamity and 
disaster in the present state of the world. They say over and over that this modern age of 
ours, in comparison with past ages, is definitely deteriorating. One would think from their 
attitude that history, that great teacher of life, had taught them nothing. They seem to 
imagine that in the days of the earlier councils everything was as it should be so far as doc-
trine and morality and the Church's rightful liberty were concerned.  We feel that We must 
disagree with these prophets of doom, who are always forecasting worse disasters, as though 
the end of the world were at hand.” 
       Next week, I’ll talk more about the synod on synodality.   

                               Leaning into the journey of life      Fr. Gene Schroeder 



 

 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO 
HAVE BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

HERITAGE CENTER:  Brenda Koester, Christine Settle                                       
PREMIER NURSING CENTER (NEW HARMONY)  Betty Fischer 
THE RETREAT AT LEISURE LIVING:  Margaret Kafel 
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH): Steve Hasselbrinck 
NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Marie Gumbel, Carl Kempf 
ENVIVA:  Doris Head 
RIVER POINTE:  Beverly Jones 
SOLARBRON TERRACE:  Rose Weiss 
EVANSVILLE PROTESTANT HOME:  Mary Lou Davis 

October 8:  Mitchell Adler, Kiera Bock, Andrew Craney,  
       Jaiden Puntney, Tony Scheller, Jacob Stratman,  
             Judy Werner 
October 9:  Carter Kinnaman, Keelie Link,  
             Mason Mossberger, Dan Schenk, Cale Schnaus 
October 10:  Al Debes 
October 11:  Mikayla Bates, Tom Clem, Brandon Hartz,  
             Julie Kempf, Seth Orth, Teagan Rickey, Webber Schiff  
October 12:  Nathan Dosher, Ava Stewart, Oliver Wallace 
October 13:  Chris Ambrose, Ron Angermeier, Matt Deig,  
            Taylor Gerth, Larry Gries, Aislinn Patterson 
October 14:  Kendyl Clark, Wesley Dickason, Amelia Duncan,  
     Sierra Heldt, Garrett Jarboe, Daryl Lipper, Haley Owens,  
     Krish Patel, Marianne Ritter, Lee Watson,  Zachary Weinzapfel 
October 8:  Tom & Debra Clem 
October 10:  Bryan & Ann Craney, Kevin & Ladonna Elpers 
October 11:  Kevin & Michelle Luigs 
October 12:  Greg & Diane Matt,  
                        Sam & Beth Thompson 
October 13:  Larry & Libby Broerman, 
           James & Judi Raben, Michael & Amy Stewart 

STEWARDSHIP:  The Lord’s Way 

In the Gospel today, the owner of the vineyard 
sent messengers to collect his share of the harvest 
from the tenant farmers; but there was not a sin-

gle good steward on the property!  God is the 
owner, we are the tenants.  What sort of stewards are we? 

October 1, 2023    $    18,123.00  
WEEKLY BUDGET    $    14,650.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE   $  197,131.66 
BUDGET TO DATE   $  205,100.00 
MAINTENANCE    $         100.00 
CHILDREN’S COLLECTION   $             6.00 

Thanks to our young stewards:  Jarrett & Daxton Brown,  
Beatrice, Peter, Paul, Bernadette & John  Reckelhoff 

OUTREACH MINISTRIES 
HAITI     $      270.00 
HAITI STUDENTS/HIGHER EDUCATION $   3,820.00 
HAITI FOOD FUND   $        20.00 
ST. VINCENT’S FOOD PANTRY  $          5.00 
WORLD MISSION SUNDAY COLLECTION $          5.00 

REBUILDING OUR CHURCH CAMPAIGN 
 TOTAL PLEDGED   $751,872 
 RECEIVED TO DATE   $381,784    

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS SUPPORT  
May we  continue to be blessed by your faithful financial support to our 

parish and to our outreach ministries.  Remember that you can  
SEND YOUR COLLECTION THROUGH THE MAIL:     

St. Joseph Church   6202 W. St. Joseph Rd.   Evansville, IN 47720 

CELEBRATION OF  

THE  EUCHARIST  
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7  

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY 
 IN ORDINARY TIME 

5:00 PM MASS:  Doug Schapker, 
Stan Schapker, Barbara & John 
Hagerty, Timothy  & Robert 
Hagerty, Roy & Mary Eleanor 
Potts, Frank (2009) & Dorothy  
Eckart  

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 8 
TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

8:00 AM MASS:  Joseph & Eleanor  Lasher, Joseph Philip 
Lasher, John Reckelhoff, Linda Elpers, Germaine & Irma Bitt-
ner, Marcellus & Valeria Elpers Family, Dave Spaetti, Daniel 
& Eddie Spaetti, Virgil & Rosemary Spaetti, 
10:30 AM MASS:  Albert & Florentina Gries, John Grigsby, 
Valerie Emge, Doris Sue Weiss, Anna M. Glaser, Theresa 
Shull, Valada Falls, Alfred Glaser, John Storssen (1917), Ran-
dall Rexing (1987), Jim Collins (2022)  

MONDAY, OCTOBER 9 
WEEKKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

6:30 PM MASS:  Francis Behme (1870), John Litzler (1877), 
Benjamin Muensterman (1963), Albert (1986) & Peggy  Kissel, 
Theodore Kraft (1997)  

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10 
WEEKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

7:30 AM MASS:  Maria Brentl (1874), Francis Rexing (1893), 
Joseph Frank (1984)  

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 11 
WEEKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

7:30 AM MASS:  Francis Schmitt (1876), Matilda Will (1902), 
Laurence Spitzer (1909), Infant Hartweck (1957), Francis 
(1969) & Norma Maurer, Martha Seib (1976), Donald Schroe-
der (2019)  

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 12 
WEEKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

NO MASS:  John Seib (1858), Maria Fehrenbacher (1858), 
John Egler (1864), Robert Elpers (1977), Marcellus (1999) & 
Valeria  Elpers, Tom (2019) & Joann Muensterman, Katie 
Schiff (2021)   

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 13 
WEEKDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

7:30 AM MASS:   David, Daniel, Eddie, Virgil & Rosemary Sa-
petti  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 14  
TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

5:00 PM MASS:  Joann Schoenstein, Gulielmus Angelmeier 
(1858), Peter Born (1875), Sr. Placida, OSF (Anna Gumbel, 
1889), John (1959) & Cecelia Reising, Peter (1977) & Cecelia 
Reising, Ronald Elpers (2015), Marian (2021) & Wilburn Fe-
hrenbacher  

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 15 
TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY  IN ORDINARY TIME 

8:00 AM MASS:  Doris Ann Martin, Marcellus & Valeria Elpers 
Family, Linda Elpers 
10:30 AM MASS:  
Theodor Kempers 
(1862), John Baehl 
(1873), Francisca Frank 
(1876), Robert Happe 
(1918), Mary Erbacher 
(1920), Oscar (1974) & 
Wilfredia Angermeier 
(1974), Leo (2006) & 
Berta Waninger   

 

     — Monday, 7 pm  Knights of St. 
John Meeting at Hoefling Groove 

—Altar Society Meeting...Thursday at 6:30 pm  
                                                     in the meeting room 
—Senior Citizens Gathering—Friday at 1 pm in the meeting room 



 

In this year of Eucharistic  
Renewal, we continue reading 
Pope Francis’s teaching letter 

(encyclical) entitled Laudato Si—
Caring  for Our Common Home  

   
EDUCATE FOR THE ALLIANCE BETWEEN  

HUMANITY AND THE ENVIRONMENT 
      Awareness of the gravity of the cultural and ecological 
crisis must be translated into new habits. Many know that 
current progress and the simple accumulation of objects or 
pleasures are not enough to give meaning and joy to the 
human heart, but they do not feel capable of giving up what 
the market offers them. In the countries that should produce 
the greatest changes in consumption habits, young people 
have a new ecological sensitivity and a generous spirit, and 
some of them fight admirably for the protection of the envi-
ronment, but they have grown up in a context of very high 
consumption and of well-being that makes it difficult for 
other habits to mature. This is why we are faced with an 
educational challenge. 
    Environmental education has been expanding its objec-
tives. If at the beginning it was very centered on scientific 
information and on the awareness and prevention of environ-
mental risks, now it tends to include a critique of the 
"myths" of modernity based on instrumental reason 

(individualism, in-
definite progress, 
competition, con-
sumerism, market 
without rules) and 
also to recover the 
different levels of 
ecological balance: 
the inner one with 
oneself, the one in 
solidarity with oth-
ers, the natural one 
with all living be-
ings, the spiritual 
one with God.  
     Env ironmental 
education should 
prepare us to make 

that leap towards the Mystery, from which an ecological 
ethics draws its deepest meaning. On the other hand, there 
are educators capable of resetting the pedagogical itinerar-
ies of an ecological ethics. 
      However, this education, is sometimes limited to inform-
ing and fails to develop habits. The existence of laws and 
regulations is not long-term enough to limit bad behavior, 
even when valid control exists. In order for the juridical 
norm to produce relevant and lasting effects, it is necessary 
that most of the members of society have accepted it on the 
basis of adequate motivations, and react according to a per-
sonal transformation. Only by starting from the cultivation of 
solid virtues is it possible to give oneself in an ecological 
commitment. 
        If a person, although his economic conditions allow him 
to consume and spend more, usually covers himself a little 
instead of turning on the heat, this supposes that he has 
acquired convictions and ways of feeling favorable to caring 
for the environment. It is very noble to take on the task of 
taking care of creation with small daily actions, and it is 
wonderful that education is capable of motivating them to 
shape a lifestyle.   TO BE CONTINUED 

 

 

 
CAMPAIGN GOAL $600,000 
PLEDGED TO DATE $751,872 
TOTAL PAID TO DATE    $381,784 

Thanks to the following who have 
 made their pledge to our campaign 

Beginning in November, your monthly packet of collection enve-
lopes will include a “Rebuilding our Church Campaign” envelope 

which you can use to make your pledge contributions.  

Ben Niemeier Chris & Jessica Wallace 

CATHOLIC  MINISTRIES APPEAL (CPC)  
PARISH GOAL  $130,270.00 
PLEDGED TO DATE $  79,225.00  61% 
NUMBER OF PLEDGES           175     34%      

 Our stewardship goal is to give  1% of our  
gross income to the Catholic Ministries Appeal 

(CPC). Thanks to the following people who 
have returned  their pledge card (partial list):   

 Craig & Laura Elpers 
Tom Strupp 
Larry Keil 

Jerry & Beth Spaetti 
Herman & Catherine Schmitt 

John & Jane Luigs 
John & Diane Bassemier 

Al & Janet Debes 
Steve Preske 

Lawrence & Mary Schentrup 
Rick & Chris Scheller 
Bryan & Angie Will 

Danny & Carol Gries 
Paul Angermeier 

Don & Carolyn Hutchison 
Joe Elpers 

Kent & Geralyn Ruminer 
Roger & Kathy Hall 
Mike & Joyce Elpers 
Joe & Cathy Crowdus 
Harry & Donna Lincoln 
Gene & Earlene Elpers 
Glen & Debbie Seibert 

Fred & Judy Gries 
Dan & Kathy Schenk 

Joan Stewart 
Bob & Norma Duncan 

Larry & Henrietta Happe 

     Hungry for a pot-
luck dinner?!  Join in 
a potluck meal after 

the 5:00 Mass on Sat-
urday, October 14th 2023.  We will share a meal, 
play games, and pray a Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
together.  Contact Jessica Reckelhoff for questions 

or to sign up to attend!  jreckelhoff@evdio.org (812-598-1151). 

       COLLEGE CARE PACKAGES….Again this year, we 

have an opportunity to stay in touch with and support our college 
young adults by filling out a college care package with all the kinds 
of snacks that will keep them going during 
their final exams.   Packages will be avail-
able for pick up the weekend of October 21-
22.  Please fill up and return the care pack-
age by Sunday, November 19.  That will give 
us a chance to get them to our college stu-
dents before their exams.   Thanks! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COME JOIN IN THE FUN OF PREPARING  BURGOO.  WE NEED HELP  
ON  SATURDAY MORNING OCTOBER 21st at  7 am 

mailto:jreckelhoff@evdio.org


 

     

 
 

  


